
Hello, 
I am writing this email as a person AGAINST the reappointment of Griselda Aldrete for the Executive 
Director of the Fire and Police Commission. I am sorry if this is a late entry, I was just made aware of this 
opportunity.  
 
I am heavily worried due to the obvious lying during Griselda's first few months on the job. There is an 
article stating that she lied on her resume. See article - https://urbanmilwaukee.com/2019/12/16/fpc-
leader-submitted-inaccurate-resume/.  
HOWEVER, if a Police or Fire candidate lie on their resume and/or background check - they are 
ELIMINATED immediately and cannot apply for another 2 years. How can the head of the department 
defy one of the main rules? 
 
In her short time, 9 or 10 loyal and long-term employees have quit, included 4 on FMLA. From my 
understanding, these are people that did not want to leave the department, but felt force to leave. How do 
we account for that? How can the important work of the FPC get done without knowledge from the long-
term employees that loved their work. 
 
The audit highlighted the lack of written policies and procedures of the FPC, which is understandable. But 
if that is an issue, then why not try to retain the people that have the knowledge and love for the 
department instead of pushing them away to hire her own? Were the old employees interviewed as well? 
 
Thank you,  
A very concerned citizen.  
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